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Top marks for sheltered housing

Customers got the opportunity to talk to their 
sheltered housing estate offi cer and receive 
updates on:

• Key achievements and service improvements 
in schemes

• Developments during 2010 and what’s in 
store for 2011

• Age Concern Gateshead’s ICT training

• The laundry replacement contract

• Enhanced Estate Tours.

Last year’s programme of annual scheme 
meetings was a great success with over 
300 customers taking part in events across 
the borough.

When asked about the availability of sheltered 
scheme offi cers, one dissatisfi ed respondent 
said they would prefer them to be available on 
Mondays and Tuesdays.

As a result, Gateshead Council is reviewing the 
hours of scheme offi cers.

When asked about overall satisfaction with the 
scheme, one respondent said the bedsits are too 
small, and another said they are unsatisfactory. 

As a result, the housing company is working 
with Gateshead Council to convert a number of 
bedsits across the borough.

Other residents thought there was a lack of 
refurbishment in schemes.

The company is therefore also working with the 
council on a furniture refurbishment programme 
(see page 5), new laundry equipment and 
improving accessibility to schemes for disabled 
residents.

Another resident asked about having a Wii 
system and keep fi t sessions.

A number of schemes have introduced chair-
based exercise classes. Other equipment, such as 
Wii systems can of course be bought using each 
schemes’ tenant-led budget.

You asked - so we did

What you said

“Really happy with the 
Decent Homes work.”

“More than satisfi ed - the 
scheme offi cer is lovely.”

Are you satisfi ed with tenancy and estate 
management in your scheme? 

• Yes - 90%     • No - 10% 

Are you satisfi ed with living in your scheme? 

• Yes - 90%      • No - 10% 

Are you satisfi ed with the sheltered scheme 
offi cer service? 
• Yes - 95%      • No - 5% 

Do you fi nd sheltered scheme drop-in sessions 
useful? 
• Yes - 95%      • No - 5% 

Do you fi nd here&now useful? 

• Yes - 90%      • No - 10% 

“Really happy with the 

“The sheltered housing 
estate offi cer and all of the 
staff are lovely. I appreciate 

all they do for me.”

What you said

“The sheltered housing 

“Yes - pleased with the service 
provided, thank you.”

“More than satisfi ed - the 

“The sheltered scheme is 
home from home. I love it.”
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Drop in for a cuppa and 
have your say

South

Low Fell

Lyndholme - 
Wednesday, 16 March 2011,  
2pm - 3pm

To find out more about any of  
the meetings contact Haley 
Wharton on 0191 433 6123.

Central

Bensham

Bensham Court - 
Friday, 18 March 2011,			
10.30am - 11.30am

To find out more about any of  
the meetings contact Christine 
Potts on 0191 433 8971.

East

Wardley

Joyce Close - 
Wednesday, 16 March 2011,			
11.30am - 12.30pm

To find out more about any 
of the meetings contact Haley 
Wharton on 0191 433 6123.

Inner West

Dunston

West Park - 
Wednesday, 30 March 2011,			
10.30am - 11.30am

Sunniside

Sun Hill - 
Wednesday, 16 March 2011,	
10.30am - 11.30am

Teams

Victoria House - 
Friday, 11 March 2011,		
11.30am - 12.30pm

Whickham

Rectory Hall - 
Tuesday, 29 March 2011,  
10.30am - 11.30am

Join your Estate Tour - 
Each drop-in session will  
be followed by a short 

Estate Tour so you can give 
your views on how the 

company could improve your 
local environment. Contact 

your sheltered housing 
estate officer for further 

information.

If you want to meet with your sheltered housing estate 
officer for a friendly chat, why not come along to one of our 
drop-in sessions? Even if you can’t attend, your officer can 
arrange to visit you at home or in the communal lounge.

Hot topics include: 

•	 Celebrating 2010’s achievements 

•	 Staying safe at home, including information 
about potential no cold calling zones in  
your area

•	 Communal funding for your scheme. 

And by attending and giving us your views, you 
could be in with the chance of winning £100 
MetroCentre vouchers. 

Look out for your personal invitation arriving 
soon.

Refreshments will be provided - call us 
on 0191 433 5356 to find out more.

Join us to look back and forward -  

you could win £100
This year’s annual scheme meetings are a great way to 

find out what’s going on in sheltered housing. 
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Housing company reminds 
residents, ‘No ID? No way!’

Group pushes outdoor 
possibilities

The service, previously only 
available to the over 50s, is now 
open to all residents registered 
as disabled.

It aims to help people to remain 
independent in their home by 
offering help with odd jobs 
that would not normally be 
carried out by the company’s 
HomeRepairs service.

Free help is available with things 
such as unblocking sinks, putting 
up shelves, or fitting a curtain rail.

Charlotte Gaines, Older Persons’ 
Housing Manager, said: “This is a 
great service to help people with 
everyday jobs around the home.

“We have received some lovely 
compliments from customers 
who have used the service.

“100 per cent of users have said 
employees were helpful; and 98 
per cent said their repair  
was carried out in a clean and 
tidy way.”

For more information contact 
your housing office or call 
HomeRepairs on 0800 408 6008. 

Tenants and leaseholders aged 
50 and over, and The Gateshead 
Housing Company customers 
with a registered disability, are 
eligible for the service if they are 
unable to carry out tasks because 

of their health and wellbeing, 
and have no family members or 
friends who could assist them.

The Small Task Team is run 
by the housing company and 
Morrison plc.

Every small task helps
The housing company’s Small Tasks Service has already proved a great success across the 
borough – and is now available to even more customers.

Gateshead Council’s outdoor education service is 
offering free activities for residents over 50.

‘Pushing the Possibilities’ is run by Wayout in 
Gateshead (WinG) and brings together people 
who are interested in trying new experiences.

From walks to map reading, rock climbing and 
canoeing, the programme offers the opportunity 
to learn new skills, 
meet new people 
and have a  
healthier lifestyle.

Daytime activities 
are available 
or longer-term 
residential 
programmes.

Older residents are being reminded to be extra 
vigilant during the winter months of bogus 
callers. 

Hoax callers, who falsely claim to be doing work 
for the company, have targeted customers in the 
past, and sometimes the elderly and vulnerable. 

The housing company offers postcards for doors 
and windows that clearly state ‘No ID? No way!’ 
so if a caller does not carry identification they will 
not be permitted to enter. 

The cards also provide          	
useful telephone 
numbers for 
concerned customers, 
including the police. 

Find your free 
postcard with posted copies 
of this newspaper.

For more information call Nick Coates on  
0191 487 9356, e-mail nickcoates@gateshead.gov.uk  

or visit www.wing.org.uk

An abseil event at East 
Woodburn, Bellingham.
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Didn’t she do well?

Mary Forsyth, of The 
Bungalows Lansbury Drive, 
completed the scooter 
storage questionnaire in the 
last issue of here&now.

Her answers were entered into 
a free prize draw and were 
selected at random, winning 
the birthday girl £100 of 
MetroCentre vouchers.

Danielle Hazeldine, 
Administration Assistant for the 

Sheltered Housing Management 
Team, called Mary with the  
good news.

She said: “I was so excited to ring 
Mary to tell her about her win - 
and then even more so when she 
told me it was her birthday too.”

Mary said: “I couldn’t believe it - 
it’s made my day!”

It was a double 
celebration for a 
Birtley resident who 
discovered she’d won 
a housing company 
competition on her 
birthday.

Two Winlaton residents were recently welcomed to the first rented 
homes built by Gateshead Council for 25 years.

Local councillor, Kathryn Ferdinand and estate 
officer, Joyce Scott visited Pat and Rob Smith at their 
new two-bed bungalow in Hallgarth, Winlaton. 

Pat, 53, and Rob, 63, have lived in Winlaton for 27 
years. They said: “It is wonderful to be in our new 
home. The biggest difference for us is the double 
glazing. In the recent bad weather we could really 
feel the warmth.”

The £900,000 scheme constructed by Gateshead 
Council is managed by The Gateshead Housing 
Company and is one of several new build schemes 
across Gateshead underway.

Councillor Ferdinand said: “We are proud to replace 
outdated houses with new homes that are modern, 
energy efficient, accessible and provide a better 
living environment.”

Happy birthday 
Pat

There were 85 candles to blow 
out at Mulgrave Villas recently 
as one resident celebrated a 
special birthday.

Former Mayor of Gateshead Pat 
Wallace was wished a happy 
85th birthday at the scheme by 
fellow residents and Sheltered 
Scheme Officer Lorraine Taylor. 

Pat has been in the scheme 
since February of last year and 
now lives in one of the recently 
converted two-bed flats.

Pat said: “It’s so lovely to have 
so many friends together - and 
there’s extra cake especially.”

Thank you to everyone who took the time to give us their  
views on the new policy - see page 10 for the results.

Party time - Mary with Lorraine Taylor.

Above, the new bungalows at Winlaton and inset, Councillor 
Kathryn Ferdinand (centre) presents flowers to Pat and Rob. 

Danielle presents Mary with her vouchers.

Bloomin’ great welcome to new home
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Mobility scooters – the results are in 
You may remember in the last issue of here&now we asked for your views on the 
storage and charging of mobility scooters.

Scooters can make a real 
difference to people’s lives 
by enabling them to live 
independently and actively 
outside of the home. 

But before residents buy one, 
they should consider how much 
it is going to cost, how to store 
and charge it, and its safety.

Nearly 300 readers responded 
to the questionnaire and here’s 
what they said: 

Michelle Muldoon-Smith, Older Persons’ Housing Manager, said: “We have taken the results of the 
questionnaire and worked with our Service Improvement Group to develop a draft policy.

“This includes addressing health and safety issues and future storage.

“The policy will be discussed with the Disabled Persons’ Housing Forum and we hope to launch it this 
spring.”

1. Do you agree that Gateshead 
Council tenants should ask for 
permission before purchasing a 
new scooter?

2. Do you think that there are 
issues about where to store 
scooters in or around your home?

3. Do you think that customers 
should pay a service charge if 
using communal electricity to 
charge their scooters?

Look out for further updates on the policy in here&now or contact the Sheltered Housing 
Management Team on 0191 433 5356 for more information.

64%

34%

0% 2%

82%

12%

0% 6%

74%

19%

2% 5%

Yes                 No                 Don’t know                 Question not answered
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•	 250g carrots, halved 
lengthways

•	 1 parsnip, peeled and cut into 
small chunks

•	 250g swede, peeled and cut 
into small chunks

•	 1 red onion, cut into wedges

•	 Olive oil
•	 A pinch of dry chilli flakes
•	 2 tsp ground cumin
•	 200g green lentils
•	 1.5 vegetable stock cubes
•	 1 small bunch of coriander, 

chopped.

Mmm…soup…

1.	Heat your oven to 190ºC/fan 
oven 170ºC/gas mark 5.

2.	Arrange all the vegetables in a 
large roasting tin, drizzle over 
2 tbsp of olive oil, and sprinkle 
over the chilli flakes, cumin 
and some salt and pepper.

3.	Roast the vegetables in the 
oil and spices for 30 to 40 
minutes, or until tender.

4.	Meanwhile, put the lentils 
and stock in a large saucepan 
and bring to the boil.

5.	Cover and simmer for 15 to 20 
minutes, or until the lentils are 
tender.

6.	Stir in the roasted  
vegetables and coriander and 
serve with crusty  
bread.

Keep warm in a nutritional way this winter with this 
great recipe for root vegetable and green lentil soup.

Method:

Ingredients:

If you have a recipe that you’d 
like to share, send your ideas to 
Communications Team, Freepost 
Plus RRZG-CLYL-XKRU, The 
Gateshead Housing Company, 
Keelman House, Fifth Avenue 
Business Park, Fifth Avenue, 
Team Valley Trading Estate, 
Gateshead, NE11 0XA.

Winter warmers
Who knows what 2011  
will bring weather-wise -  
remember the snow of 2010?

Making sure you adapt to the 
winter months can help to prevent 
colds, flu or more serious health 
problems like pneumonia.

The government’s ‘Keep Well 
Keep Warm’ campaign is 
specifically for the over 60s to 
ensure they adapt to colder climes 
and are aware of the services 
available to them.

For more information on keeping 
warm this winter call Age Concern 
on 0800 00 99 66 or visit
www.direct.gov.uk/en/HomeAnd 
Community/InYourHome/Keeping 
SafeAtHome/DG_10027755

For more information on how you can save money and energy this 
winter call Act on Energy on 0800 988 2881 or visit
www.actonenergy.org.uk

Could you be missing out on energy savings?
At this time of year, and with the recent spate of bad weather, 
keeping warm in your homes is important.

You should never worry about bills for heating your home during the 
winter – your health and comfort are far too important for that.

But of course there are ways to keep on top of your energy use – and 
stay warm at the same time.

Our friends at Act on Energy have come up with these top winter tips:

•	Find out if you are eligible for a 
Warm Front Grant by calling Act 
on Energy 

•	 Insulate your loft and walls - 
grants may be available 

•	Draught proof your doors and 
windows 

•	 Install reflective panels behind 
radiators 

•	Only heat rooms where there are 
people 

•	Switch off lights and heating 
when not at home 

•	Shop around for a cheaper 
energy supplier or tariff 

•	Change payment methods 
especially from pre-payment 
meters, which are more expensive.



How to contact your Sheltered Housing Management Team

Julie McCartney –
Principal Housing 
Services Manager
Tel: 0191 433 5304

Michelle Muldoon-
Smith –
Older Persons’  
Housing Manager
Tel: 0191 433 5352

Charlotte Gaines –
Older Persons’  
Housing Manager
Tel: 0191 433 6163

Danielle Hazeldine –
Administration 
Assistant
Tel: 0191 433 5356

Haley Wharton  –

Sheltered Housing Estate Officer (South and East 
neighbourhoods)
Tel: 0191 433 6123
E-mail: haleywharton@gatesheadhousing.co.uk

Joyce Scott  –

Sheltered Housing Estate Officer (West neighbourhood)
Tel: 0191 433 6219
E-mail: joycescott@gatesheadhousing.co.uk

Christine Potts  –

Sheltered Housing Estate Officer (Central and Inner  
West neighbourhoods, and the Hole-in-the-Wall estate  
in Blaydon)
Tel: 0191 433 8971
E-mail: christinepotts@gatesheadhousing.co.uk

Group in stitchesLet’s get digital, digital
Members of a sheltered scheme are knitting up a 
storm for local hospitals and charities.

The Burnside Knitting Club, based at Burnside Road, 
Highfield, is a residents’ group who meet every week 
for a knit and a natter.

Tracy Whitehouse, Sheltered Scheme Officer, said: 
“It started as an opportunity for residents to come 
together, but their able fingers have not been in vain.

“Members knit everything from clothes for a local 
hospital’s premature baby unit and to send to South 
Africa via Oxfam; to blankets for another old people’s 
home.” 

Customers recently 
took part in a free 
event to promote 
the benefits of 
online technology.

Tenants at East 
Lea, Southwood 
Crescent and West 
Acres worked with 
Gateshead Council, 
Gateshead Libraries 
and Age Concern 
Gateshead on how 
to download music, trace their family history 
online, open an e-mail account and much more.

It comes as part of Gateshead’s ‘Community 
Empowerment through Digital Inclusion’ 
project that aims to educate customers on 
information and communications technology. 

Wi-Fi laptop computers have been installed in 
sheltered schemes - speak to your sheltered 
scheme officer about other training events. 

(Left to right) Resident Shirley Brown, Sheltered Scheme 
Officer Tracy Whitehouse, and residents Margaret Rossiter 
and Berta Dobson.

(Left to right) Dorothy 
Taylor, Margaret Biggins, 
and Jean Ozols surf the net.
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